












































































































































Presented at the Health Committee hearing April 21, 2015: 

My name is John F. Sangiorgio, I am former president of the city veterinary 
association (VMA of NYC), and a present board member. I am a veterinarian in 
private practice in New York City. I also work for HBO caring for the animals in 
their 'Boardwalk Empire' and 'Newsroom' productions. 

As I understand the issue is pet overpopulation, and is mandatory pediatric 
sterilization as described in 0136-2014 the best way to remedy this problem? 

The brief answer is no. 

Facts:  
The practice of veterinary medicine is dictated under state law; meaning 
veterinarians are answerable to the NYS Dept of Education under NYS article 
135 §6700 to 6714 
Although the AVMA (American Veterinary Medical Association) has sanctioned 
pediatric sterilization 20 years ago, recent research should be considered when 
creating a new law: 

1) Small Animal Anesthesia Techniques (Jan 2014) Shelby+McKune: examining 
weight as risk factors. 
2) JAVMA  (Journal of the American Veterinary Medical Association) 2008; 33   
 (7) 1096-104: examining fatalities during anesthesia. 
3) JAVMA 2009; 186 (2) 152-61:examining risk factors 
4) Br. J Anaesthia 2007; 99 (5) 617-23: examining fatalities in small animals 

Analysis:  
As veterinarians we make decisions based on science. Pure science and 
mathematics dictates that pediatric sterilization would indeed reduce the pet 
population; but it would do that in a cruel manor, causing unnecessary suffering, 
pain and fatalities. 

Conclusion: 
There are better, more humane methods to control pet overpopulation than 
pediatric sterilization. I would not undergo general anesthesia and surgery on the 
advice of the City Council; and neither would I subject my patients to that. I thank 
the Councilmen for taking interest in animal matters. 

John F Sangiorgio DVM


























